
3280   
Business and Non-Instructional Operations 
 
Gifts, Grants and Bequests and Memorials 
 
The Superintendent of Schools shall be authorized to accept or decline, on behalf of the Board of 
Education, any gift of money and/or property, grants and, bequests and memorials to the school 
system valued at $1,000 or less and shall inform the Board of such gifts, grants and bequests and 
memorials.  Contributions of gifts, equipment or services in excess of $1,000 in value or that may 
involve major costs for installation or maintenance, or initial or continuing financial commitments from 
school funds, or special requests by donors shall be presented to the Board of Education for approval.  
Gifts, grants and bequests and memorials from the PTO, however, shall be brought to the Board at the 
discretion of the Superintendent. 
 
Review and approval of gift, grants and bequests and memorials shall adhere to Board Policyies 1324 
and 7551 and the following guidelines: 
 

1. Gifts, grants and bequests and memorials deemed eligible for acceptance may include 
money, services, programs, equipment, furniture, works of art, library materials and/or other 
items of value. 

 
2. Anticipated gifts, grants and bequests and memorials shall not supplant Board of Education 

responsibility for educational funding, nor shall outside funding produce major educational 
inequities. 

 
3. School staff and the educational program shall be safe-guarded against any inappropriate 

influence or constraints from individual or corporate donors because of their contributions to 
the school district. 

 
4. Public recognition for received gifts, grants and bequests and memorials shall be appropriate 

and balanced. 
 
5. Gifts and equipment contributed to the schools shall become the property of the Board of 

Education and subject to the same controls and regulations that govern the use of other 
district-owned property.  All gifts and equipment become the sole property of the Board of 
Education and shall be used and expended at the Board of Education’s discretion.  The 
Board shall consider the special requests of donors before the acceptance of any gift and 
evaluate the donor’s requests in light of the laws of this state, the policies and procedures of 
the school district, and the short and long-term interests of the district. The Board retains 
the prerogative of deciding how the donation shall be used and/or refusing any donation 
that requires major alterations to a physical plant, causes any future 
indebtedness, increases the Board’s liability or any other considerations. At no 
time will the Board be responsible for maintenance and/or replacement of any accepted 
item. 

 
 
Legal Reference:  Connecticut General Statues 
   7-194 Powers. 
   10-9 Bequests for Education Purposes 
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7551  

Construction 

Naming of Major Facilities 

The naming of school buildings, portions of buildings, or school grounds is the responsibility of 
the Board of Education. In fulfilling this responsibility, the Board will make every effort to 
respect community preferences. Such names should be clearly identified, widely known, and 
recognized.   

It is the policy of the Board to name school buildings as close as possible to the time construction 
begins in order to lessen the confusion about new buildings. When naming new buildings, 
portions of buildings, or school grounds, the Board shall formally identify the need for a naming 
process for the identified school locations, as well as criteria it wishes to be considered in the 
process. 

When naming a school building, portions of school buildings, or school grounds the Board shall 
direct the Superintendent to establish a committee, subject to Board approval, comprised of the 
Superintendent and/or designee(s), a Principal(s), faculty member(s), parent(s), PTO member(s), 
community member(s), Board of Education member(s) and, if appropriate, student(s) to consider 
name recommendations for consideration by the Board. Opportunities for public input must be 
made available prior to the committee's recommendation to the Board. The committee shall 
propose a name or list of names of not more than five (5) names for Board consideration.   

If a portion of a school building or school grounds (media center, auditorium, gymnasium, field, 
etc.) is proposed to be named after an individual, that person shall have attained local or national 
prominence via significant contributions in any field of endeavor. Such contributions or the 
significance of his/her place in history shall be clearly established beyond the generation of the 
contribution. An individual so recognized shall no longer be active in his/her career. Further, the 
individual for whom a portion of a school building or school grounds is to be named must be 
shown to have broad-based, long-term impact to the school district community.   

The Board retains the right to make final determination in the naming of buildings, portions of 
school buildings, or school grounds. This policy not withstanding, it is the intent of the Board 
that naming of portions of the building and school grounds occur infrequently and on a limited 
basis. 

 
Reference: Policies 1324 and 3280 
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